

News from UAFP - MAY 2019

UAFP Wins NLRB Settlement Against Pace

Pace blocked e-mails from parent union to Pace adjuncts.

The UAFP is pleased to announce that we have successfully resolved an unfair labor practice charge that the National Labor Relations Board had lodged on the Union's behalf against Pace University. The ULP was based on the fact that Pace had blocked e-mails sent to Pace adjuncts by our affiliate Union NYSUT.

As a result of the settlement, NYSUT will have access to the e-mail server for all bargaining unit members as well as HR Staff. A new section of the UAFP's collective bargaining agreement will contain this agreement. Read the agreement by clicking here.

Any questions regarding this or any other matter involving Pace, do not hesitate to contact your union officers. Click **here** for the UAFP contact page.

Notice from ...

Richard B. Schlesinger, Senior Associate Dean for Academic Affairs Dyson College of Arts and Sciences:

"There are significant academic needs for space in 41 Park Row. Given this need, effective June 1, 2019 Room 419 will no longer be available as an adjunct office, but will be developed into a combined use Art Department Digital Printing and Fabrication Hub which will house an active educational and production hub including printing technologies in photography, sculpture /3D, design, and digital imaging. Any adjunct who currently uses the room is welcome to use the newly renovated adjunct space on the lower level of the building. "We are asking all adjuncts to remove any personal items before June 1st. A memo to all Dyson adjuncts will go out soon" with details.

Reminder!

End-of-Semester UAFP Meeting

Monday, May 13 • 2 - 5 pm

Join the UAFP Board and your fellow adjuncts for refreshments.

T.J. Byrnes - 77 Fulton St.

UAFP Election Results

Officers elected by acclamation.

Below is the list of the newly elected officers of the UAFP for the 2019-2022 term, which runs for three years July 1, 2019 to June 30 2022.

President: William Quinlan
Vice President: Maury Hutcheson
Secretary: Thomas Failla
Treasurer: Glenn Martin Miller

As noted previously, with only one candidate nominated for each position, no balloting was required, and the officers were elected by acclamation. View officer profiles here.



In Solidarity,
Bill Quinlan, President,
& the UAFP Executive Council